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THURINGOWA





YOUR REFERENCE:  
PLEASE QUOTE
MY REFERENCE:  F6A  ID299917  AOD:LB

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee 

& Financial Service

Room SG.64

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600



       18 September 2002

Dear Madam

In response to your notification of the inquiry into the level of banking services in rural and regional Australia, I would like to comment on the need to be able to discuss financial and associated life issues with a real person.

Unfortunately global impacts and technology has created a process where most communication is or is being centred in a capital city.  Unfortunately country people are left to discuss important financial issues with ”faceless” persons who are seen to have no appreciation for the real local issues in regional areas.

Local Government and banks have been the lifeblood of rural and regional areas and with the demise of the bank agency it is little wonder regional communities are left with the feeling of being abandoned.

While Thuringowa is not directly affected by these circumstances we do associate with other regional Councils and their communities who are distressed by the shrinking banking services, but who have to absorb increasing bank fee structures.

Additional/shared banking facilities:

New services are necessary to counteract the effect of a global economy and tariffs imposed by customer nations.  The Federal Government needs to extend finance assistance through a Federal Development Bank if rural industries are to compete effectively.  Perhaps Council’s can help provide accommodation or an agency service in this regard.

Level of service:

The level of customer service is diminishing as more banking business is centralised, leaving customers without a “banker” who understands local issues/conditions or the potential for growth in their property or business and the individual business skills of the property owner.

While technology has eased the time in which actual transactions are conducted  (as has “rural transaction centres”) it is the up front finance and business development issues which are not appreciated from “faceless” service providers.

A particular annoyance for this Council is trying to speak to the manager of a local bank about the cheque of a mutual customer.  Council has experienced considerable inconvenience in accessing bank agency staff where matters of interest concern a mutual customer.  Local branches may allow an unsigned cheque to be processed where as the central customer service system will not assess local issues.

Relevant issues for the business and private sector is the ability to cash cheques and gain the comfort of face to face business and this is particularly important for pensioners and small towns where access to computer maintenance is restricted and which discourages the use of computer technology.

Yours faithfully

A O DRUMMOND

DIRECTOR FINANCIAL SERVICES
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